
My personal circumstances have changed, making it difficult 
to keep up with the CPD requirement. What are my options?

Are you able to 
complete the annual 
CPD requirement of 

35/15 hours?

We recommend that you try to keep up with CPD 
as long as you remain on the practising Register. 

This is to help you keep your skills, knowledge and 
experience up-to-date and place them in a stronger 

position once you return to work.

If you are away from work and still need to stay on 
the Register but feel that you are unable to fulfil the 
CPD requirement due to exceptional circumstances 
or a planned absence you can apply to pause your 

CPD for up to 6 months.

If you feel that you are unable to maintain the CPD 
requirement during an absence from work you are 

encouraged to change your status to non-practising. 
There is no obligation for non-practising members to 

undertake CPD.

If you are unable to maintain your CPD requirement 
during an absence from work you are encouraged to 

temporarily remove your name from the Register. You 
can return to the register once you feel you are ready 

to return to work again. 

Do you need to stay 
on the practising 

Register?

Are you a veterinary
surgeon or 

veterinary nurse?

As long as you are still working and stay on the 
Register you need to comply with the Code of 

Conduct including the CPD requirement.

Keep in mind that CPD does not have to be external 
or expensive, it can be work-based learning as  

long you record and ideally reflect on your  
learning/practice.

Are you able to 
remain at work?


